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RETIREMENT OF DIRECTOR

The board of directors (the “Board”) of DeTeam Company Limited (the “Company”) 
announces the retirement of Mr. Yu Yang (“Mr. Yu”) an independent non-executive 
director of the Company with effect from the conclusion of the forthcoming annual 
general meeting of the Company to be held on 19 June 2013.

In order to focus more on the business operations in China, Mr. Yu has decided to retire 
at the conclusion of the forthcoming annual general meeting of the Company and will 
remain as a consultant to the Company, advising the company in relation to low-rank 
upgrading coal project.

Mr. Yu has confirmed that he has no disagreement with the Board and that there is no 
matter which needs to be brought to the attention of the holders of securities of the 
Company in respect of his retirement.

The Board wishes to express its appreciation for Mr. Yu’s valuable contributions during 
his tenure of office as a director of the Company.
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